
   

 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL BULLETIN 

17TH JANUARY 2020 

Dates for your diary 
JANUARY 

Thursday 16th / Friday 17th 
Year 9 Career Pilot Sessions 
Saturday 18th & Sunday 19th 
Ten Tors Camping Weekend 
Fox & Hounds, Dartmoor 
Monday 20th  
Eco Team - Visit to the Energy 
Recovery Centre 
Bosvigo DT Workshop 
Monday 20th  - Thursday 23rd 
English Week 
Tuesday 21st 
Immunisation Day  - Year 9   
Thursday 23rd 
Performance of Ordinalia at 
Threemilestone School 
Friday 24th 
Schools Winter Games—Year 7 
Netball at Truro School 
Law Workshop 
Sunday 26th  
South West Milano Gymnastics 
Competition 
Monday 27th  
Bosvigo DT Workshop 
Wednesday 29th 
Apprenticeship Show, Exeter 
Governors Meeting— Students and 
Curriculum 
Thursday 30th  

17:00 Year 11 Parents Evening 
Youth Speaks—Debate Club, Carnon 
Downs 
Friday 31st 
Year 4,5,6 Cross Country Qualifier 

FEBRUARY 
Sunday 2nd 
South West Floor and Vault 
Competition 
Monday 3rd February -  Friday 14th 
February 
Year 10 Progress Reviews 
Wednesday 5th 
U15 Indoor Cricket Tournament at 
Cornwall Cricket Centre 
Thursday 6th  
Intermediate Maths Challenge 
Youth Speaks Debating Competition 
CSIA 
Friday 7th  
Year 5/6 Table Tennis Festival 
Saturday 8th & Sunday 9th 
Ten Tors Camping Weekend 
Plume of Feathers, Dartmoor 
Wednesday 12th 
Governors Meeting— Personnel 
Year 8 Paris Parents Evening—
Canteen—18:00 
 
Monday 17th—Friday 21st February 
HALF TERM BREAK 
 

Tuesday 25th — Friday 28th 
Iceland Trip 
Saturday 29th & Sunday 1st March 
Ten Tors Camping Weekend 
Bellever, Dartmoor 

MARCH 
Monday 2nd -  Friday 6th 
School Council Week 
Tuesday 3rd 
Theatre Trip to see An Inspector 
Calls in Plymouth 
Thursday 5th   
World Book Day 
Friday 6th  
Year 7 Take your Child to Work / 
Meet the Employer 
Year 5/6 Handball Tournament  
Sea Cadet Marine Engineering 
Pathway Workshops 
Monday 9th / Tuesday 10th 
Carrick Dance Senior and Advanced 
Groups—Twilight Workshop at RLS 
Wednesday 11th 
Governors Meeting— Policy 
Thursday 12th / Friday 13th 
Carrick Dance Junior Boys and 
Girls—Day Workshop at LA Studios 
Thursday 12th  
Sing Up Concert 
Friday 13th 
Pi Day Eve 
RLS Science Fair 
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W e were invited last week to take part in a collaborative art project with 
5 Truro Schools. Five Year 9 students from Richard Lander were selected to 
work with Year 9s from the other schools in making a large piece of art which 
will be exhibited at the Cathedral as part of an annual exhibition. 
 ‘Firstly we went to Truro Cathedral to observe the shapes and architecture. 
We sketched areas of the building with the organ playing in the background. 
The idea was to incorporate the abstract architecture and sweeping archways 
of the cathedral into shifting shades of colour in a glass mosaic.’ Kirsten  
 
Students were asked to draw sketches both inside and outside the cathedral 
and then simplify the drawings into shapes and patterns.  There was some 
lovely drawings made by our talented students and it was interesting to see 
how students from other schools approached the sketching task. 
We then walked to Truro High School as a large group and settled 
into the art room for the rest of the day. 
 ‘We got to make mosaics with an artist called Sam Elliott who 
taught us how to cut and shape the glass. We were split into 5 
different groups to make a section of the overall mosaic, taking 
pieces of glass and shaping them to fit in the gaps.’ Lily  
 
The students worked well as a team with students they didn’t 
know, making decisions about design and how to create their 
group piece. There was an amazing assortment of glass pieces to 
work with and we were taught how to cut, trim and grind the glass 
to any shape or size. At the end, we put the 5 panels together and 
it formed a beautiful circular mosaic with a rainbow of colours.  
The artist will do the final grouting and the next time we see it will be as a floor piece in the cathedral as part of 
the CTSAP exhibition, which opens on February 11th. 

Combined Truro Schools Art Project 2020 
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TerraCycle Update - 20kg of diverted waste raises £40 
for Lander4Uganda! 
 

T hank you to all the people who donated to TerraCycle last term.  We sent 
a shipment at the end of term of 16kg of crisp packets and 4kg of bread bags. 
This earns a total of £40 which will go towards Lander4Uganda fundraising, 
and diverts 20kg of rubbish from landfill/incineration.  
In total we have sent 38kg to TerraCycle and the process is being made 
simpler and more streamlined so we hope to send even more in the future. 
Thanks again for all the contributions, especially to Tremorvah Industries who 
have been TerraCycle superstars!  Thanks also to those of you who helped us 
sort the waste at the last minute.  
 
 

Eco-Schools / RLS Climate Action Group Update 
 

T he RLS Eco-Schools team have been working very hard on our bronze award. They have formed an eco-
committee and are meeting fortnightly. They have completed an environmental review of our school which 
considers biodiversity, energy usage, global citizenship, healthy living, litter, marine life, school grounds, 
transport, waste & water usage, and uses the information gathered to create an action plan which initially 
focusses on three main areas. The three main areas which have been chosen are energy, waste and biodiversity.  
During the election, Eco-Schools students painted ‘Vote Planet’ and ‘Vote for our Future’ on the back of old 
banners and hung them on the school railings to encourage voters to consider the climate emergency .  
Next week, some students from the Eco-Schools group are going on a visit to the Cornwall Energy Recovery 
Centre, there are also plans in the pipeline for a visit to the Bodmin Recycling Centre. Keep your eyes open for 
the new Eco Schools noticeboard which will be going up in the next few weeks.  
 
Students from the Eco-Schools meetings attend monthly RLS Environment Action Group 
meetings to discuss ways to improve Richard Lander School’s carbon footprint with the 
Headteacher, School Business Manager and other staff. As a result of these meetings, 
our water fountains are being changed to a design which makes it much easier to refill 
water bottles; this is currently taking place during the evenings. We are looking forward 
to the appearance of dried mixed waste recycling bins in school. It is very important that 
we only put recyclable items in this bins so we will be printing guidance on this in the 
next bulletin. Richard Lander School is heated with gas central heating and we are 
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 working on reducing our gas consumption by turning the thermostat down a degree. We will be able to bring you 
consumption figures as to how this improves our carbon footprint in the near future.  
Members of the Environment Action Group recently held a Skype call with nutritionist, Hannah, from Autograph 
Catering who provide the food in our canteen. As a result of this we are delighted that there are now vegan 
options on the menu every day. More on this below.   

 
Representatives from Eco-Schools and the EAG have been working with other members of the community to 
share concerns, ideas and potential solutions. Holly, Joel, Miss Wright and Mrs Jones travelled to Trythall Primary 
School on Wednesday to meet staff and students from other schools in Cornwall, they also enjoyed a tour of the 
amazing Trythall Permaculture garden, which includes a pond, a poly tunnel, chickens, a Celtic maze made from 
unwanted turf, a ‘growing and education’ area made from recycled pallets and is surrounded by native species 
hedging which has been planted by the parents. There was a presentation from Janine Bisson from Cornwall 
Council on the council’s commitment to become carbon neutral by 2030 and the level of change needed from us 
all. Pirate FM were also at the event to make a film, which we look forward to seeing soon. Thank you very much 
to Janine for organising this event.  
Students have also been attending ‘Education, Climate, Wellbeing and Collaboration: Joining The Dots’ meetings 
with members of the wider community. There are a wealth of experts at these meetings, with dedicated 
environmentalists, representatives from Cornwall Council, local business and people who work with young 
people in all capacities. Everyone is committed to supporting young people in the face of climate emergency.  
 
The school council meetings, which were held last term, all raised our school’s carbon footprint as a major cause 
for concern, along with a lack of obvious recycling facilities, showing that the climate emergency is a priority for 
the majority of our students. The Extended Leadership Team have been discussing the minutes to these meetings 
this week and there is a longer report on the school council findings later in this bulletin. 
 
Eco-Schools is a global programme engaging 19.5 million children across 67 countries, making it the largest 
educational programme on the planet. For nearly 25 years Eco-Schools has been empowering children to drive 
change and improve their environmental awareness through the simple Seven-Step framework in order to achieve 
the international Eco-Schools Green Flag award. If you would like to join the Eco-Schools group, please see Mrs 
Boase.  
 

Delicious New Vegan Options now in 
the School Canteen 

 

I n the past, students and staff have raised concerns 
that there were not enough vegan options available in 
the school canteen and that food was not clearly 
labelled as to whether it was suitable for a vegan diet 
or not.  
Following a Skype call with Hannah Baugh, the 
nutritionist from Autograph, and a lot of hard work 
from Pixie and the canteen staff, we are delighted to 
tell you that there are now vegan options on the main 
meal menu every day and there are also a number of 
exiting new ‘grab and go’ options on the counter.  
For example, for £1.15 you can buy a slice of vegan 
pizza complete with mozzarella style cheese, or you 
can try a ‘mozzarella’ and pesto savoury pastry. For £2 
you can purchase a roasted Mediterranean vegetable 
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 baguette, a ‘mozzarella’ and tomato baguette or a hummus and salad 
baguette, all of which are freshly made, every day, on the school 
premises. There are also 3 different types of vegan pre-packed Urban 
Eats sandwiches.  
 
For vegans with a sweet tooth, there is a choice of flapjack, 2 types of 

homemade cookie and 
chocolate crispy cake.  
 
The new main meal 
menus are listed below 
and provide a really tasty 
and exciting lunch for us 
all with themed meals 
from around the world 
and all food is now clearly 
labelled. Thank you very much to Hannah Baugh, Pixie and the 
canteen staff for making this happen in time for Veganuary :) 
 
Please note, all of these options may not be available every day; Pixie 
and her team are working out which options are most popular with 
staff and students.  However, there will certainly be a variety 
delicious vegan food in the RLS Canteen everyday!  



  

 

 

NOTICES FOR PARENTS 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A meeting for all Year 8 
students going to Paris in 
March 2020, and their 
parents/carers, will take 
place on Wednesday 12 
February from 6-7pm in the 
canteen. 
 
Sexting and ‘Nudes’ 
As part of Richard Lander School’s 
work on E-Safety, Devon and 
Cornwall Police are coming into 
assemblies during the week of 3rd 
February to talk to our students 
about sexting and ’nudes.’ Sexting 
is sending, receiving, or forwarding 

sexually explicit messages, 
photographs, or images, primarily 
between mobile phones, of oneself 
to others. 
 
If any parent has any concerns over 
the assembly content or would 
prefer their child not to be in the 
assembly, please can they contact 
Mrs Toms in advance. Mrs Toms is 
best reached by email on 
ltoms@richardlander.cornwall.sch.
uk or call the school on 01872 
273750 to arrange to speak to her.  

RLS Health Matters 
Challenge 
 
 Can you swap sugary treats 

for fruit – for a whole week? 
 Can you 

jog a 
whole 
mile, 
without 
stopping? 
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School Council Update 
 

N ear the end of last term our school councils met to discuss the most pressing issues as identified by our 
student body. Tutor groups select 3 representatives to become school council members; 1 representative is 
from years 7/8 and 2 are from years 9/10. These representatives meet at termly school council meetings. The 
Junior School Council meetings involve student representatives from years 7 & 8, the School Council is made of 
students from years 9 & 10 and year 11 students meet as a Senior Council.  Minutes are taken at all of these 
meetings and sent to the ELT (Extended Leadership Team) who discuss everything raised and use these 
discussions to inform school policy making decisions.  
Many of the issues raised at last terms meetings focussed on our school’s impact on the planet. Composting 
and waste, a desire for the school to use renewable energy, preferably solar panels, an end to single use plastic 
packaging in the canteen and the rate at which white board pens are thrown away were all highlighted as areas 
for change. The water stations around school are not working for students who wish to refill bottles. Students 
would like to see more wild flowers, have the opportunity to grow fruit and vegetables in school, to take part in 
beach cleans, litter picks and other community events. Many delegates thought that students who have been 
sent to the referral rooms should be sent out to pick up litter.  
Students would also like more eco-awareness assemblies and a whole school ‘Eco Day.’ Towan would like the 
opportunity to create art from plastic waste. 
Many students questioned whether the school planner is now redundant, or whether perhaps it should be 
reduced to a lanyard calendar and timetable.  
Students would like staff to consider a redesign of the canteen to have ‘Harry Potter’ style benches and tables 
and to consider building a properly covered outside eating area to relieve pressure on our crowded canteen.  
Some school councils offered to fund raise to buy a container to convert or an Elliott hut.  
And finally, something our parents can help us with, students are very concerned about idling engines at 
picking up and dropping off times. Air and noise pollution aren’t nice for anyone. Please switch off your 
engine whilst stationary.  
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Designing a Flag for Antarctica—
British Antarctic Survey 
 

E arlier this year, Year 7 were invited by the British 
Antarctic Survey to design a flag (as Antarctica does not 
have one!). This links with our unit on Cold 
Environments. After many entries, the Geography team 
had to pick just five of our best to be sent to Antarctica 
to be photographed!   
 
Although Antarctica has no 
plans to adopt a flag any time 
soon, I think you will agree 
these images are fantastic and 
would make really great flags! 
Well done to Joel, Elsie, Bea, 
Luca and Mia! 

U16 Girls Football—County Cup Quarter Final 
  

C ongratulations to the U16 Girls Football team who beat Falmouth 9-0 in the quarter final of the County Cup. 
Sophie scored 6, Molly scored twice and Beth capped it off with a solo effort from half way. Well done to Beth, 
Izzy, Sophie, Maddy, Ruby, Simonka, Katie, Molly, Jasmin, Willow, Mia, Anna, Romy, Hayleigh, Tabby, and Molly! 
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Debate Club Update 
 

E very Wednesday at 1pm, Debate Club meet to discuss those puzzling questions which, for many of us, do 
not have an obvious answer. Our debaters are looking forward to taking their argument forming and public 
speaking skills out of school to 2 Youth Speaks Debating Competitions, to be held at Carnon Downs at the end 
of this month and at Camborne Science and International Academy next month. If climate change or gender 
equality are of interest to you, why not attend next Wednesday’s debate in room 216.  

Eco-Amp take product to Truro 
College for Dragons Den Event 
 
By Matthew Hall, Year 9. 
 

Eco-Amp, Richard Lander School’s Young Enterprise 

team, have taken their journey to a new level. They 
took their bamboo amplifiers, which are sustainable, 
single-use plastic free and wireless, to Truro College to 
be analysed by a panel of Young Enterprise judges in a 
Dragon’s Den style event on the 16th of January. 
The practical and attractive pieces of equipment are 
made from bamboo, and uses physics to play the 
music. They are made of a cylindrical piece of bamboo 
from the UK, with the slot lined from recycled wetsuit, 
donated by a local surf school. They are also 
compatible with any phone. They have recently been 
sold at a Young Enterprise event at Sainsbury’s, for just 
£5 for a phone holder and £15 for a speaker. EcoAmp 
made the most sales out of all the competing teams in 
the first round of sales.  
The deputy head of this company, Matthew, stated 
“There is a market for a product like this, it’s exciting 
to see where we can go.” “I’m very happy for the next 
sales, and where we’ve come so far, and I hope that 
we get a regional win!” 
We are all hopeful that these very enthusiastic innovators get a 
regional win! 
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